HEADQUARTERS EIGHTH AIR FORCE

CARSWELL AIR FORCE BASE
FORT WORTH, TEXAS

OFFICE OF THE COMMANDING GENERAL

10 September 1952

Mr. Amon G. Carter
Fort Worth STAR TELEGRAM
Fort Worth, Texas

Dear Mr. Carter:

When the Honorable Frank Pace, Secretary
of the Army was at Carswell for three hours
yesterday, he asked me to express to you his
regret that time did not permit him to call and
give you his regards.

It was a hectic, quick visit during which
Mr. Pace did not leave the flight line.

Yours sincerely,

S. E. ANDERSON
Major General, USAF
Commanding




